ERBISTOCK   AND  EYTON  COMMUNITY  COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 9th December 2013 in Eyton School.
Present.  Councillors Lewis, Evans, Blakemore, Roberts, Pritchard, Thomas and Matthews.  Additionally  P.C. Griffiths and the Clerk. 
Apologies.  Councillor Lowther.
In the absence of Councillor Lowther, Councillor Blakemore took the Chair.
1. Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 2nd September 2013.
These were accepted as a correct record.

2. Matters arising.
Crabtree Green to Park Eyton Road.  Councillor Pritchard reported that the section to the Crimble had been patched.  The rest comes into the Ruabon C.C. area.  The Clerk was asked to contact their Clerk to see if they would push for the repairs to be completed.  If funding was available it was hoped that it would be top dressed next year.
The A.525.  Councillor Lewis reported 3 more accidents on this road in recent days.  Councillor Pritchard informed the meeting that following a speed survey sections will be reduced to 40 m.p.h. in March 2014.
Ddol Lane.  Councillor Evans reported on his discussions with Kevin Edwards from Highways Dept.
Agenda.
1. Police Report.

P.C. Griffith reported that since our last meeting there had been two thefts from out buildings in Pen y Llan and an attempted burglary from a house in Eyton. He asked that we advise residents to be especially aware over the coming holiday period.

He also provided information as requested by Councillor Thomas on the “drug” situation locally.  The police were actively involved in “stop and search” in Ruabon and had been given details of two vehicles that they were now watching for.  He asked that the police be informed of any suspicious behaviour/vehicles we might see.
Letter from the Police and Crime Commissioner and the Chief Constable.

This outlined the proposed changes in the North Wales area.  P.C. Griffith thought that they would be beneficial in the long term.  Locally Chirk Police station had been closed and they now shared the custody suite with Ruabon.  The Chair thanked P.C. Griffith for his attendance and help and advice.    
2.  Planning Applications.
· Re-inforcement of Overhead Power Line from Legacy to Oswestry.  P/2009/0330.  There had been numerous objections to this and an appeal against had been lodged.  This had failed and permission had been granted on 20th May 2013. 
· Fox and Hounds Inn, Eyton.  Change of use of land to Five Pitch Caravan Site with new Vehicular access.  P/2013/0289.  Granted.
· Land at rear of Fox and Hounds, Eyton.  Appeal by Mrs. Tickle against an enforcement notice by W.C.B.C. Planning Dept.  ENF/2012/00083.  Appeal upheld on 12th November 2013.
· Crymbal Farm, Crabtree Green.  Slurry Tank and Animal Feed Silo.  P/2013/0474.  Granted.
The Planning Department had asked us to access future Planning Applications in Electronic Format.  The Clerk circulated a paper detailing the steps to take in order to do this.
3.   Precept for 2014/15.
In view of the cuts to public services and the savings that Wrexham C.B.C. will have to make over the coming three years it was agreed to ask for £1,185.  This is the same as was requested for 2013/14 and 2012/13.  Concern was expressed as to the effect on some of our residents if the Taxi bus was withdrawn from April 2014.  We may also have to pay for the maintenance of our street lamps in the future.  
4.  Websites for Town and Community Councils.
The Clerk updated the C.C.  On our behalf Ms. Lucy Rate had set up a temporary website on www.erbistockandeyton.weebly.com  Presently this had photos, a description of the Council’s functions, a list of Councillors and their contact numbers, a map of our area and the Minutes of our last meeting.  She advises that anything can be easily added/deleted/changed.  In future we may wish to add information on our two churches, Eyton School, Dame Dorothy Jeffrey’s Charity and perhaps more photographs, etc., etc.
As our next meeting will not be until March the Clerk was asked to work with Ms. Rate and proceed and set up a permanent site with the name – erbistockandeyton.  Additionally note should be taken of administration rights, the lease and annual payment.

5. The Dame Dorothy Jeffrey’s Charity.
The Clerk tabled a paper outlining the work undertaken by the Charity which considers applications from young people under the age of 25 years for grants for educational purposes.  It was agreed that details should be shown on our website.
6. Correspondence.
The meeting noted letters from Gresford Community Council, the Leader of Wrexham C.B.C. and an information sheet from Wrexham Residents Against Power Scheme.
7.  A.O.B.
· £300 of the £700 that we had given to Erbistock Village Hall had been spent on repairs and painting of the inside windows.  Councillor Lowther had arranged for the broken guttering to be repaired and the outside of the windows to be repaired and painted before the frosts came.
· Councillor Lewis highlighted the fallen tree on Mill Lane, Erbistock.  Although not obstructing traffic it needed to be dealt with.  The Clerk was asked to contact the owner and request its removal.  Wrexham C.B.C could then repair the road edge.
8.  Date of next meeting.
Monday 10th March 2014 at 7.30 pm. in Eyton School.
